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it's Monday ladies and gentlemen that                                           
means it's time to take your biblical                                           
theological and worldview questions here                                        
at 10 a.m. mountain time from Taos New                                          
Mexico in studio a we're glad to see you                                        
today cross America around the world                                            
wherever you are always delight to meet                                         
with you for the beginning of a new week                                        
a full week of broadcasting here at                                             
Randy white ministries and ready to take                                        
your questions                                                                  
and we will start with the question that                                        
comes from our friend pastor Roger at                                           
Fresno California and excellent                                                 
comment that we need to look at he says                                         
in acts 1937 we studied this yesterday                                          
in our Bible study class the King James                                         
Version uses the terms the term robbers                                         
of churches the Greek word high higher                                          
let's let's work on this really slowly                                          
here Roger okay here how about I er I                                           
rasoolís ooh there I got it is                                                  
translated by Young's as temple robbers                                         
by Newberry as temple plunderers the                                            
word temple seems to fit the context                                            
much better than churches since temple                                          
Iren is of the of the great goddess                                             
diana has mentioned in verse 27                                                 
dude the King James Version translators                                         
lose two points on this one oh you want                                         
to get me in trouble with that last                                             
statement there don't you well you are                                          
actually the second person to contact me                                        
today I assume that you listen to the                                           
broadcast yesterday so you get two                                              
points there anyway and let's say diana                                         
i believe it was that contacted me by                                           
email and let me also say that for those                                        
of you who listen all the time and go to                                        
our r WM connect page and download the                                          
outlines i went back and corrected                                              
slightly or yeah i think correct it is                                          
the right word one one place i corrected                                        
in one place that clarified about this                                          
very word so let's go back into it                                              
and see verse 37 here for ye have                                               
brought hither these men which are                                              
neither robbers of churches nor yet                                             
blasphemers of your goddess now what I                                          
said at the time was perfectly accurate                                         
as you would expect but what I said                                             
later was not completely accurate and                                           
that's actually what I could what I                                             
correct it but I didn't go deep enough                                          
even into this what I said at the time                                          
when we were talking about verse 37 and                                         
the robbers of churches I said that you                                         



should never build a doctrine about                                             
church based upon the English word                                              
Church in the Bible and I mentioned that                                        
I had heard a number of sermons that                                            
proved when the church began based upon                                         
the use of the English word church that                                         
is just absolutely I don't know I would                                         
put it about second grade level and no                                          
preacher should ever preach that and                                            
what I mentioned is that the word Church                                        
always has to be considered in its                                              
context because quite simply a church is                                        
not a church is not a church it's not a                                         
church you've got to look and see what                                          
exactly it is now I said all that which                                         
is completely true I did not go into the                                        
particular word here which roger has                                            
brought up and the email brought up                                             
because we have students of the word who                                        
actually look and question the                                                  
assumptions and so I did not go into the                                        
word then later I believe when we got                                           
down here to verse 39 so here we have                                           
the robbers of churches right here when                                         
we get into verse 39 a lawful assembly                                          
now this is the word ecclesia and                                               
ekklesia and on the outline I think I                                           
said I don't on one of these verses I'm                                         
not sure if it was on 39 or 40 I                                                
mentioned that I said ecclesia here                                             
same as in 37 but it's not the same as                                          
in 37 here as churches which is normally                                        
ekklesia but the underlying word is                                             
different so I changed that now the                                             
point still stands that these two                                               
assemblies right here they are a                                                
necklace iya so again let me just say                                           
before we go into these robbers of                                              
temples or robbers of churches if you                                           
build your theology of the church based                                         
upon either the word ecclesia or                                                
the word Church then I have no sympathy                                         
for you because that is just pardon me                                          
for the children in the room a special                                          
kind of stupid any any theologian should                                        
know better every average listener to                                           
our program knows that ecclesia can for                                         
example mean an assembly like this one                                          
that was meeting in the theatre in                                              
Ephesus that had zero to do with the                                            
worship of Lord Jesus Christ or it can                                          
mean a group of people that is                                                  
worshipping Jesus Christ or it can mean                                         
a group of Jews gathered together                                               
observing the law ekklesia is just an                                           
assembly so don't build your theology                                           
off either ecclesia or even the English                                         
word Church now the use of the word                                             
Church there and and let me start at the                                        
back of your question here did the King                                         
James Version translators lose two                                              
points on this one too                                                          



to answer that question I would have to                                         
say if they were translating today in                                           
2020 they would lose two points but I                                           
would need to go back into 1611 and                                             
probably even back a little further and                                         
check like the bishops Bible and the                                            
Geneva Bible and the Coverdale Bible and                                        
maybe you probably have been going back                                         
to Wickliffe and let's see how the                                              
English word church was used back then                                          
now I haven't personally done that study                                        
I did mention I think it was a week ago                                         
that the English word Church                                                    
comes via probably through Latin via the                                        
the Greek word Cariocas which means the                                         
lords and so it would appear to me from                                         
its etymology that the word kurios or                                           
the word church is always referring to a                                        
group that worships the Lord whether it                                         
be a little more of a Jewish group a                                            
little more of an apostolic group or a                                          
little more of a Gentile Pauline group                                          
nonetheless it would be a were a group                                          
that would worship the Lord I don't                                             
think here in verse seven thirty seven                                          
robbers of churches he's not even                                               
talking about people that worship the                                           
Lord so Church then from its etymology                                          
would not be the best word the problem                                          
is there is this fallacy and I mentioned                                        
it a number of times because I love                                             
etymology there is this fallacy that you                                        
can determine what a word means that by                                         
its etymology you can't you can                                                 
determine how the word got into the                                             
language by its etymology but the only                                          
way you can determine what the word                                             
means is ask the person who used it                                             
that's the the author is in charge of                                           
what it means and obviously they're                                             
going to go by what other people would                                          
understand them to mean they're going to                                        
select you know if I if I'm talking                                             
about read I wouldn't use the word black                                        
even though well I mean what you're                                             
thinking of is read but I have to go                                            
with some words that mean something so                                          
in 1611 when they chose the word church                                         
or churches did that word have the                                              
meaning a perfect example of this and                                           
Roger has this book and others do too is                                        
the book on Easter by Brian Ross it                                             
don't pass over Easter it's called                                              
and that particular book argues that the                                        
use of the English word Easter in 1611                                          
was exactly the right word now if they                                          
were writing today it wouldn't be the                                           
right word so I can't really tell you                                           
whether we'd lose two points on this one                                        
because I would need to go back into                                            
1611 and do some study of the usage of                                          
the word Church there now let's                                                 



get into what is at stake here and the                                          
word churches I do want to bring this                                           
word up let's just go ahead and open it                                         
up in Strong's and you see here it's                                            
higher high rule us                                                             
let's see higher there isn't it                                                 
Sigma Oh Lucilla's higher Ursula okay it                                        
is the word that really is related to                                           
two temples a high Ron is a temple                                              
literally it's a high place a high Ron                                          
is a temple and then it's it's attached                                         
to sue law which is to rob so robbers of                                        
temples as what did you mention Newberry                                        
interlinear and Jung's went with temple                                         
robbers hi Ross                                                                 
in fact let's see here let's go to just                                         
hi Ross it is a used 71 times and 71                                            
times it's translated as temple in the                                          
context here temple is fits perfectly                                           
and the here the town clerk was saying                                          
look demetrius is making the in fact                                            
let's go back up a little bit to the                                            
beginning because we're going to find                                           
that word they're used and it'll make a                                         
perfect example with demetrius the                                              
creator of the shrines what verse is                                            
that in its earlier on in the chapter                                           
which I'll get there eventually let's                                           
see here could if I could hear your                                             
voice I could hear you saying it's right                                        
there in front of you right there right                                         
there right there so okay here we have a                                        
certain man named Demetrius verse 24                                            
silversmith who made silver shrines okay                                        
now I was I was wrong I thought it might                                        
be the same word but that word is Nao's                                         
Neos and hi Ross very                                                           
very closely associated with one another                                        
but that was what brought this about is                                         
we've got these shrines and this is a                                           
problem and so the temple clerk comes                                           
around again in verse 39 and he says                                            
they're not they're not stealing your                                           
temples they're not taking your shrines                                         
you'll got you know different problems                                          
that you're dealing with so robbers of                                          
churches again that would not that                                              
wouldn't work today because we assume                                           
they go down to the you know hope now                                           
Bible Church and they steal the the you                                         
know the things out of the offering                                             
plates                                                                          
you know the thirty seven cents and that                                        
that that doesn't communicate to the                                            
modern mind today now does that mean we                                         
should ditch the King James not at all                                          
it just means that we should study our                                          
words which is what our audience here                                           
does if the preacher stands up and says                                         
that's ekklesia many of you are going                                           
along and you look and you've got your                                          
logoff set up or you use your Strong's                                          



Concordance or whatever and you say stop                                        
come out preacher that's not right and                                          
you're exactly right                                                            
always questioned the assumptions as it                                         
goes through so I yeah I think that in                                          
the context it's talking about temples                                          
even at best in the context if he's                                             
talking about synagogues maybe he's                                             
still say that the point almost fits                                            
anyway says look Paul and his companions                                        
are not taking your breakfast you I                                             
don't know what your your issue is you                                          
have no case before the court and that                                          
is what he's trying to bring about so in                                        
a broad sense it works but in a in a                                            
rightly divided and very narrowly                                               
studied essence it really does make a                                           
lot of difference to encourage the look                                         
at these things thank you all who study                                         
the Word of God with precision you study                                        
the Word of God with your glasses on                                            
and they look over mine to make it look                                         
does that does that age me what do you                                          
think but then you can read your                                                
Bollinger Bible and you can look into                                           
these things and you can check out and                                          
there are so many tools available today                                         
that there really is not an excuse and                                          
plus you know your governors told you                                           
you can't go outside and so stay home                                           
and study the word and do it with                                               
precision and let me speak to the                                               
preachers in the audience not                                                   
specifically Roger because I know he                                            
already does this but preachers in in                                           
America today have become such sloppy                                           
Bible teachers that it's often the                                              
laymen who look at this and say I don't                                         
even know where he gets this stuff from                                         
this is not Bible at all and so I                                               
appreciate you all who don't look at                                            
things in a sloppy manner                                                       
let's take question number two from                                             
Roger I gave you two points earlier for                                         
listening but I will deduct a half a                                            
point for two questions in a row when                                           
Brian Ross was with you a few weeks ago                                         
that was on our ask two theologian                                              
programs we need to do some more of                                             
those don'twe he said he believes                                               
spiritual gifts are not for today                                               
there's something that will shake the                                           
foundations of evangelicalism right                                             
Roger goes on to say I have recently                                            
tended to agree with him especially                                             
since the body of Christ is complete in                                         
Christ Colossians 2:10 and a brine cited                                        
Ephesians 4:11 and the word gave as part                                        
of his proof gave being in the past                                             
tense can you explain how gave is in the                                        
past tense and the Greek and any other                                          
thoughts that you have on spiritual                                             



gifts let's look to Ephesians chapter 4                                         
verse 11 first of all and from one from                                         
studio aid to Studio B I have different                                         
keyboards and it messes with my old                                             
brain here I never know which one to                                            
reach for but let's go to Ephesians                                             
chapter 4 verse 11 which says and he                                            
gave some apostles some prophets some                                           
evangelists some pastors and teachers                                           
for the perfecting of the Saints now gay                                        
if you look right down at the bottom of                                         
the screen here Dido me and Dido me put                                         
the emphasis where it belongs Dido me                                           
I'm teaching Greek to Roger so I have to                                        
work on my pronunciation prior to                                               
teaching Greek I could say ditto my                                             
but here's Dido me and it's a verb it's                                         
in the Erised tense Erised active                                               
indicative third-person singular there                                          
we go                                                                           
and it is a me verb right because it                                            
ends in me it's in the Erised now the                                           
eros tense little different in English                                          
we wouldn't necessarily say as Rogers                                           
question does say it's in the past tense                                        
because the English doesn't really have                                         
that that a past tense                                                          
the English has an Erised Tempe's an                                            
Arras tense might be past present or                                            
future and you can only tell by the                                             
content text an Arras tense is it                                               
happened or happens or will happen at a                                         
point in time that is it's not an                                               
ongoing thing it is boom it's done most                                         
often in English that comes out to the                                          
past tense because the context of using                                         
that most often it is yesterday he gave                                         
me lunch now truth is that it could even                                        
be used of something that will be given                                         
in the future but at a point of time and                                        
it's especially used that way if say                                            
you're in the book of Revelation and you                                        
jump forward and you're analyzing that                                          
which is true of that situation in the                                          
future which often that kind of usage of                                        
the language is used in the New                                                 
Testament especially when it comes to                                           
prophetic thanks so I think we're safe                                          
here taking this in the past tense                                              
because this is clearly something that                                          
when Paul was writing these words had                                           
already taken place so at a point in                                            
time                                                                            
he gave some apostles some prophets the                                         
interesting thing in that is it clearly                                         
does not say because English allows this                                        
it clearly does not say he is giving                                            
apostles prophets evangelists pastors                                           
and teachers it says he gave some of                                            
them he could have said he is giving he                                         
did not say that he could have said he                                          
is giving and will continue to give he                                          



could have done that with a with a tense                                        
of the word he didn't say that he didn't                                        
use the perfect tense didn't use the                                            
future tension didn't use the president                                         
active tense                                                                    
he used the arists tense the best thing                                         
we can do with that is translate that                                           
into the past tense he gave some                                                
apostles and some prophets and                                                  
evangelists and teachers now as I've                                            
said a number of times on this scripture                                        
that proves to us that he has done so it                                        
doesn't say anything about today if you                                         
want to prove that he is today giving                                           
apostles and prophets and evangelists                                           
and pastors and teachers you'll have to                                         
build that on another Scripture you                                             
can't build it on here and be true to                                           
the literal hermeneutic that is                                                 
understanding grammar so he gave now                                            
does that mean there are no spiritual                                           
gifts for today no that would just be                                           
one argument that there are no spiritual                                        
gifts for today I think again this is                                           
something that you would have to build                                          
more of an argument than just that and                                          
certainly I think Brian does that now                                           
the truth is I agree with Brian that's                                          
spiritual gifts are apostolic related or                                        
that is to say kingdom related and this                                         
is the reason why the evangelical world                                         
which of course loves to sell the                                               
evangelical industrial complex which                                            
loves to sell things on spiritual gifts                                         
can't figure out what spiritual gifts                                           
are let's let's just on the fly here                                            
take a little look and let's say list of                                        
spiritual gifts how's that sound and                                            
when we pull up the list of spiritual                                           
gifts                                                                           
bring that up where you can read it                                             
spiritual gift lists key definitions                                            
let's see is there a spiritual gift well                                        
let's just see what got questions has to                                        
say because got questions is where you                                          
go for the standard evangelical answer                                          
there are actually three biblical lists                                         
of the gifts also known as the spiritual                                        
gifts the three main passages are there                                         
we go                                                                           
we could also include but that's a list                                         
of offices not spiritual gifts per se                                           
the spiritual gifts identified are and                                          
goes on and he gives a list of these                                            
let's see one of these is prophecy the                                          
gift of prophecy means speaking forth                                           
according to Thayer's Greek lexicon it's                                        
a discourse emanating from divine                                               
inspiration and declaring the purposes                                          
of God and it goes on to prophesy is to                                         
declare the divine will to interpret the                                        
purposes of God or to make known in any                                         



way a truth that was designed to                                                
influence people the truth is that's a                                          
bag of lies                                                                     
everybody knows a prophet received a                                            
divine Oracle and communicated it so                                            
they have to come up with a bag of Lies                                         
to do prophecy now here they've got one                                         
let's live if you don't mind counting                                           
with me one two three four five six                                             
seven eight nine 10 11 12 13 14 15 maybe                                        
you could call it 16 depending on how                                           
you do that 17 18 19 20 so I think there                                        
I counted 20 spiritual gifts now let's                                          
just jump over here and let's see it                                            
random we'll just go to this church                                             
growth dot org no doubt a rightly                                               
dividing site and see how many though                                           
this one's got 21                                                               
there they are let's back up over here                                          
and that here's a spiritual gifts test                                          
see if we can find anything on this                                             
gifts test and here let's see 1 2 3 4 5                                         
6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20                                        
21 22 okay so we we just went to three                                          
places and we had 20 21 22 I guarantee                                          
you can keep looking and you're gonna                                           
find them all over the map and I just                                           
you know wasn't totally paying attention                                        
to this but I noticed that this one has                                         
the gift of craftsmanship if we go over                                         
here let's see is there a gift of                                               
craftsmanship in the list there I don't                                         
see craftsmanship therefore unless                                              
they're just using a little different                                           
word you would you're in these three                                            
lists of 20 21 and 22 you're actually                                           
going to end up with more because you're                                        
gonna find out yeah this one's got                                              
craftsmanship this one doesn't but it                                           
you know and you're gonna have to decide                                        
how to do this list here's here's the                                           
point they think that there is a the                                            
gift of or the the giving of spiritual                                          
gifts today therefore they have to                                              
determine what those gifts are but the                                          
problem is there's nothing that tells                                           
you what those gifts are and so they                                            
can't even agree on this but they're                                            
trying to sell something so they've got                                         
to put up something so they make it                                             
sound and you know the quote Thayer and                                         
other things they make it sound like oh                                         
you know this is just you know                                                  
incontrovertible truth that it has been                                         
I think that the reason that you will                                           
never find two spiritual gifts                                                  
inventories or two sermons on spiritual                                         
gifts or two books on spiritual gifts                                           
that agree with one another is because                                          
they're on a wild-goose chase they're on                                        
a wild-goose chase because spiritual                                            
gifts are not for today and                                                     



you're right we are complete in Christ                                          
is a person we might use the term in a                                          
different way we might say you know                                             
Roger is very gifted I don't have a                                             
problem with you saying that and that                                           
that is you know you have the the spirit                                        
and you are really good at some things                                          
and probably not so good at other things                                        
and that things your gift yet to use                                            
that I'm not gonna knock anybody upside                                         
the head but to say I have the gift of I                                        
don't know let's see do I have to get to                                        
prophecy or serving or teaching or                                              
encouraging or giving or leadership or                                          
mercy that I've got the gift of                                                 
leadership I'm a leader please don't                                            
make me clean the toilets or set up the                                         
chairs because I have the gift of                                               
leadership I can tell others who have                                           
the gift of giving to give me the money                                         
so that I can use my gift of leadership                                         
to hire some plebe to clean the toilet                                          
so it works I mean if we're gonna just                                          
be honest about it so then I got the                                            
gift of mercy words of wisdom words of                                          
knowledge that's me I should do I should                                        
do videos in a car sitting in the                                               
driver's seat because I have the gift of                                        
wisdom that's what I should do the gift                                         
of healing the gift of miraculous powers                                        
gift of distinguishing discerning                                               
spirits I just call that skepticism                                             
speaking in tongues interpreting tongues                                        
the gift of helps even how many of you                                          
have taken these inventories before                                             
because you were in evangelical churches                                        
and they had this thing on sunday                                               
afternoon where you're supposed to come                                         
and learn your spiritual gifts so they                                          
could figure out what you're supposed to                                        
do and you did this thing and you                                               
thought yeah that's it I got the gift of                                        
helps and and yet you know you mean you                                         
didn't change your life get it didn't do                                        
anything                                                                        
everything Wow that again it's a wild                                           
goose chase so I'm with Brian I'm with                                          
Roger spiritual gifts are our                                                   
not something that we have today the                                            
spiritual gifts in first Corinthians if                                         
you read it closely                                                             
they were manifestations of the Spirit                                          
and this a manifestation is visible I                                           
just don't think we have those today nor                                        
do I think we need them today to be                                             
complete in the body of Christ I think                                          
today by the way if for example if                                              
you're a member of my church and you're                                         
you're sitting say well I've got to                                             
figure out what my spiritual gift is                                            
let's see what what spiritual gift let                                          
me tell you I just need somebody to                                             



water the flowers whatever your                                                 
spiritual gift is I don't really give a                                         
hoot go out there and water the flowers                                         
would you we live in New Mexico you have                                        
to water them every 32 minutes they're                                          
beautiful if you water them every 32                                            
minutes sometimes every 18 minutes so                                           
whatever your spiritual gift is go go do                                        
that would somebody take the trash out                                          
please and you know let's get it                                                
together for Bible study somebody bring                                         
up the Greek word and make sure I get it                                        
right but you know before the broadcast                                         
is over all that kind of stuff I don't                                          
understand what this need you know I've                                         
got to have my spiritual gift it just it                                        
makes no sense at all in my estimation                                          
let's go to Scott who's got a good                                              
question seems to me there are few if                                           
any major proponents of creationism that                                        
also rightly divide am I wrong well if                                          
you're going to talk to people who are                                          
rightly right dividers and we know what                                         
it means and the major issue in right                                           
dividing is determining what to apply to                                        
the Christian life today really in in                                           
more theological sense it is to say that                                        
the major issue that sets right dividers                                        
apart from wrong dividers is the                                                
determination of the issue of when the                                          
particular dispensation we live in today                                        
when it began and related to that what                                          
therefore applies to this dispensation                                          
today so that's just a little definition                                        
of this right dividing and I say that                                           
because the scriptures in there so                                              
use by all sorts of people and typically                                        
they mean someone who correctly handles                                         
the word of truth but that's not what it                                        
says nor can you correctly handle the                                           
word of truth if you don't figure out                                           
when our dispensation begins and                                                
therefore what applies to us now let's                                          
talk about these major proponents of                                            
creationism a few of them that rightly                                          
divide let me first of all let me say                                           
yes you're right                                                                
secondly let me tell you what would fix                                         
the problem if they would would only                                            
speak about creationism and the                                                 
scientific issues for example that go                                           
with creationism then the division of                                           
this dispensation frankly doesn't matter                                        
that's that's a topic for another day                                           
it's a topic for another place if you're                                        
teaching Genesis let's say 1 through 11                                         
then the pauli mystery doesn't go into                                          
that that is something creationism                                              
carries over into our dispensation it                                           
gives us a full biblical worldview we                                           
need to know creationism there are some                                         
people out there who have a I would say                                         



more thorough understanding of the                                              
scientific issues that go behind proving                                        
this model of creationism and and that a                                        
lot that aligns with the scripture and                                          
they do some very good jobs of this now                                         
I think here's the problem they start                                           
out there but along the way then some                                           
other issues come up that maybe started                                         
out as a connection to creationism but                                          
then they always go further and so what                                         
happens is they end up teaching things                                          
that are unrelated to creationism and                                           
very much get into the issue of right                                           
division so to the creationist                                                  
organizations out there let me say first                                        
of all I very much appreciate what you                                          
do on creationism and I would encourage                                         
you to keep doing that on creationism                                           
keep advancing that science keep                                                
advancing that knowledge keep promoting                                         
that knowledge keep teaching that                                               
knowledge but be kind of careful when                                           
you jump out into other arenas                                                  
now we happen to build our Bible School                                         
curriculum we tweak it some but we build                                        
our Bible School curriculum here in Taos                                        
off the Answers in Genesis material and                                         
yet even the manner in which they select                                        
some of the Bible stories for their                                             
Bible lessons and some of the things                                            
they do we have we have to fix it                                               
because they're not right dividers so                                           
this is a situation in which a creation                                         
organization Answers in Genesis has                                             
ventured out into many other areas but                                          
they have not really hired right right                                          
dividing theologians in order to do it                                          
and so right dividing churches need to                                          
work on it now some and I think in the                                          
future we will be leaning on them like                                          
Bible doctrines to live by our friend                                           
Joel here they they put out Vacation                                            
Bible School material that is rightly                                           
divided and I think right division                                              
lean more on right dividing                                                     
organizations for that kind of Bible                                            
teaching now let me say something my                                            
experience in our church comes from an                                          
evangelical background and so carries a                                         
lot of that baggage with it                                                     
that's who I'm speaking of that we need                                         
to look and and turn to these others                                            
there are churches and groups of                                                
churches like Brian Ross's that never                                           
had that kind of evangelical background                                         
and they've they've never gone to other                                         
organizations for their material in fact                                        
typically that either had a few in-house                                        
or they're their own pastors because                                            
they actually study the Bible in some of                                        
those churches and carry out those                                              
things so that the comments I gave her a                                        



little more associated towards Evangelic                                        
also want to rightly divide former                                              
evangelicals who want to rightly divide                                         
but but you're right they get in there                                          
now maybe and I'm not let's just check                                          
this really quickly here creation.com                                           
dot-org will not get you there by the                                           
way creation.com creation Ministries                                            
International this organization I've                                            
used their materials before and had some                                        
of their speakers as I recall they have                                         
stuck more closely with just creation                                           
issues let's let's pull their topics                                            
here and see if I am not mistaken aliens                                        
which is kind of a creation issue but                                           
they have certainly gotten into that                                            
let's see some Bible questions those                                            
theological colleges you know we would                                          
have to look in there and see if there's                                        
just talking about that issue but you                                           
see fossils some of those things may be                                         
in here they're venturing out we would                                          
have to look into these things but I                                            
think if you look at their list of                                              
articles probably yeah you know like                                            
purebred dogs has nothing to do with the                                        
distance to the polling                                                         
dispensationalism fake spider fossils is                                        
that better than a real spider fossil                                           
I'm not sure I do want to know to get                                           
off topic here why is it that                                                   
Millennials that age younger age they're                                        
so scared of spiders what's up with that                                        
I don't have the the Nathan kam Corey's                                         
not in today I don't have the Nathan                                            
came on but oh that dead ages they're                                           
just all scared of spiders I don't                                              
understand just step on the thing it's                                          
okay                                                                            
I've never even known anybody that like                                         
you know died of a spider bite or                                               
anything like that even when you get one                                        
you're not really sure you got one and                                          
it just kind of hurts or itches they're                                         
not deadly they're not I mean you could                                         
probably live in a room of black widows                                         
and never be bitten by one I really                                             
recommend it but that bad got off there                                         
so I think you're right and                                                     
the through the creation organizations                                          
out there be careful when you get out of                                        
creationism that's your wheelhouse                                              
stick with it you'll do very well you'll                                        
do a great service to the broader                                               
Christian community and even to skeptics                                        
out there if you'll stick kind of with                                          
the creation issues of Genesis 1 through                                        
11 and whatever fingers they may have                                           
out there but be pretty careful when you                                        
get into other matters I appreciate that                                        
and also from Scotts pastor Rodney Balu                                         
is that how you pronounce that I always                                         



see it in print castigates a group of                                           
Acts 28 dispensationalists who                                                  
aggressively promote their views using                                          
what amounts to pyramid direct marketing                                        
are your thoughts okay I first of all I                                         
should say I am not terribly familiar                                           
with x28 groups there there are some                                            
every now and then they're very I think                                         
they're pretty small they're out there I                                        
don't interact with any of them that I                                          
know I think I have one friend on social                                        
media that's acts 28 pyramid direct my I                                        
can't speak to whether or not those                                             
organizations promote their views using                                         
a pyramid direct marketing approach so                                          
maybe they do maybe they don't but I                                            
would say first of all he probably has                                          
more interaction with it than I do                                              
so he likely has some good things to say                                        
about it there's probably some degree of                                        
truth there that he is working on i but                                         
let me also say again this is gonna I'm                                         
speaking totally in ignorance so take                                           
this for what it's worth but in                                                 
dispensationalism as a whole acts two                                           
people will utterly crucify anybody                                             
who's not acts 2 where                                                          
their acts nine or acts 13 or x28                                               
doesn't matter you're all dead because                                          
they're gonna crucify you                                                       
with vitriol they're gonna crucify you                                          
now make that family a little smaller                                           
and let's say let's just take mid acts                                          
verses acts 28 there they are vicious                                           
towards one another                                                             
let's get them family a little smaller                                          
let's go mid xx9 people will be vicious                                         
to acts 13 people now I have said all                                           
along we're talking like that many pages                                        
and we're crucifying each other over                                            
that many pages I think that Catholicism                                        
is a bigger deal I personally would                                             
rather attack the Catholics now it's                                            
easier I think to attack someone who's                                          
closer in view than you are so you know                                         
I look at again at Bullinger who in his                                         
last days ended up in an axe 28th                                               
position and it's easy for me just to                                           
say I disagree with Bollinger on that                                           
position man he's got a lot of good                                             
stuff on some other things and you know                                         
I don't know if I if if I had to go if X                                        
I dunno if I had to go to an axe 28                                             
church or a gospel coalition Church I                                           
don't even have to think about it if you                                        
insist I go to one of them or God and                                           
since I go to one of them or you know                                           
governor wuhan and insist I go to one of                                        
them whatever I'm going acts 28 because                                         
at least they're going to study the                                             
Bible with an attempt to rightly divide                                         
now I may get put out with them and I                                           



may disagree with their assumptions                                             
because that's what I do                                                        
but on their marketing I'm just gonna                                           
say I don't know I do think that                                                
churches individuals and ministries like                                        
mine and whatnot it's a hard thing to                                           
figure out how do you do this marketing                                         
you you you don't want to be crass you                                          
do want to get your word out there                                              
and you don't want to be manipulative                                           
and you want to get your word out there                                         
and sometimes you can be a little too                                           
aggressive because you're excited about                                         
it I almost would rather have that than                                         
someone who's a dead fish and doesn't                                           
really care if their message gets out                                           
there or not                                                                    
other times it's not really so much that                                        
you're too aggressive or you're using                                           
the wrong scheme it's that it's actually                                        
working and those outside don't like the                                        
fact that it's working and so they                                              
accused so very hard to put all that                                            
together and again you know if I got to                                         
looking into the organization or the the                                        
marketing methods I might I might I                                             
might totally agree                                                             
I might completely say the same thing so                                        
I speak just in a very general sense not                                        
knowing any of the organization's and                                           
honestly right now though I think we                                            
stumbled across one last week and we                                            
could look up one easily I would have to                                        
google it to try to find in acts 28                                             
ministry because I don't know the name                                          
of an acts 28 ministry so I could find                                          
one but I don't know the name of it and                                         
so I don't even know what there                                                 
obviously don't know what their                                                 
marketing but I think there's I think                                           
marketing for ministries is inherently                                          
difficult and I think there's a lot of                                          
bad marketing out there the manner of                                           
getting the word out is difficult and                                           
tough I'm I'm not I would say I'm not                                           
the really the best at that                                                     
I just broadcasts you know 320 hours a                                          
week and hope somebody watches that's as                                        
my marketing Barney our friend in Iowa                                          
good to see you I haven't seen you in a                                         
while I'm glad you're here is the                                               
reference to the apostles and prophets                                          
in Ephesians 3/5 cleared up in 4 8                                              
through 11 let's take a look at that and                                        
see and again we've got Ephesians                                               
chapter 3 verse 5 which in other ages                                           
was not made known unto the sons of men                                         
as it is now revealed unto his holy                                             
properly a possums and prophets by the                                          
spirit now the issue here by the way for                                        
those who are uncertain but even before                                         
we get to chapter four verse eight the                                          



issue here is this this mystery of                                              
Christ which in other ages was not made                                         
known unto the sons of men now the issue                                        
is right here as it is now revealed to                                          
his holy apostles and prophets the issue                                        
is hey when was it revealed it certainly                                        
is now revealed but when where who how                                          
those are the issues there because some                                         
like me would say the mystery was given                                         
to Paul if apostles and prophets knew                                           
about it then the only reason they knew                                         
about it was because Paul told them                                             
about it or they heard it                                                       
some Avenue via Paul now let's go back                                          
and I want to I may come back to a                                              
comment here in just a moment but let's                                         
go to Ephesians chapter four verse eight                                        
which says wherefore he saith when he                                           
ascended on high he led captivity                                               
captive and gave gifts unto men now that                                        
he ascended what is it but that he also                                         
descended first into the lower parts of                                         
the earth he that descended is the same                                         
also that ascended far above the heavens                                        
that he might fill all things now                                               
connecting those together the reference                                         
to the apostles and prophets cleared up                                         
in the Ascended matter and that goes on                                         
possibly I think you could make some                                            
connection there and and                                                        
I think there's one that's a little                                             
better and I want to come up I pulled up                                        
here a note that relates let me see let                                         
me pull up Colossians chapter 1 verses                                          
25 and 26 first of all and let's read                                           
this it says wherefore I am made a                                              
minister according to the dispensation                                          
of God which is given to me for you to                                          
fulfill the word of God even the mystery                                        
which have been hid from the ages notice                                        
how similar we are here this mystery                                            
which has been hidden from the ages and                                         
from the dispensation but now is                                                
manifest to his Saints now let's read                                           
this note that I have got I'm going to                                          
increase the size for you here from dr.                                         
Robert P Lightner from Christ his church                                        
has crossed his crown published by                                              
dispensation of publishing and dr.                                              
Lightner was not you know I wouldn't                                            
call him in the right division camp                                             
necessarily he would been more in the                                           
acts to camp even the kind of old style                                         
dispensational Calvinism but notice what                                        
he says in this passage here Paul says                                          
the mystery was not made known in other                                         
ages as it is now revealed unto his holy                                        
apostles and prophets the as clause may                                         
be taken either in a restrictive sense                                          
meaning the truth was partially believed                                        
before or it may be taken in a                                                  
descriptive sense indicating that it was                                        



totally unrevealed before since the same                                        
truth was declared by the same writer on                                        
another occasion without the as Clause                                          
it seems best to understand the phrase                                          
in the descriptive sense so once again                                          
the descriptive sense indicating it was                                         
totally unrevealed before let's go back                                         
up here to Ephesians chapter 5 so as is                                         
not a restrictive sin                                                           
it's a descriptive sense describing that                                        
it was not revealed unto his holy                                               
apostles and prophets by the spirit it                                          
previously wasn't now it has been                                               
revealed through the Apostle Paul it's                                          
one of the important passages of                                                
Scripture that comes in of course this                                          
issue Wow all of a sudden I just noticed                                        
that I've got so many questions here I                                          
should talk a little faster shouldn't I                                         
how about that will will will move on                                           
here we go                                                                      
my let's see this is from Charles and                                           
Tulsa my Southern Baptists learning was                                         
that God did not hear prayers from                                              
unbelievers or sinners                                                          
for example Romans the Romans verse 4                                           
calling on the Lord will not save you                                           
only only a faith from your heart will                                          
save you okay                                                                   
so some of you who are Southern Baptist                                         
with a good memory may remember let me                                          
hold this up it's gonna be from a long                                          
let's see here ah here we go                                                    
this do we have a date on it September                                          
19 1980 how's that this one's from the                                          
Jewish telegraphic agency Baptists                                              
leader claims God does not hear the                                             
prayer of a Jew so here's the quote                                             
right here a Baptist leaders claim that                                         
God Almighty does not hear the prayer of                                        
June has drawn sharp criticism from                                             
Jewish and some Baptist groups and a                                            
denial by dr. Bailey Smith president of                                         
the Southern Baptist Convention who I                                           
think they're supposed to be made the                                           
statement that he is anti-semitic now                                           
Bailey Smith was not anti-semitic he was                                        
teaching this kind of                                                           
Southern Baptist doctrine that God                                              
doesn't hear the prayer of unbelievers                                          
or sinners basically the only prayer he                                         
would hear is the prayer of faith to                                            
save that was a I would say kind of a                                           
standard evangelical doctrine maybe even                                        
fundamentalist doctrine I think Bailey                                          
Smith was probably more of a                                                    
fundamentalist maybe than any of the                                            
presidents of the Southern Baptist                                              
Convention he is deceased now and these                                         
fundamental leaders at times said things                                        
that had a pretty poor context in the                                           
manner in which he said it but but even                                         



at that I think his point was trying to                                         
say the only prayer that God is going to                                        
hear an answer is a prayer of salvation                                         
now that brings in a lot of kind of                                             
sloppy right division I've got to get                                           
the rotating for my mug                                                         
the sloppy right division and and and                                           
some sloppy speaking and everything else                                        
that goes I don't see anything in the                                           
scripture that really proves that to be                                         
true                                                                            
no points of Scripture that say God does                                        
not hear the prayers of others                                                  
honestly I think the best prayer that an                                        
unsaved person could pray would be Lord                                         
I accept the gift of grace that you are                                         
giving to me I think that but you know                                          
if there's an unsaved person out there                                          
who's listening and crisis comes along                                          
or you need wisdom or you need you know                                         
whatever food on the table whatever it                                          
is I'd say pray for it I don't see                                              
anything in the Bible that prohibits                                            
that and bring it along completely                                              
Anthony down in Corpus Christi is John                                          
3:16 the only place in the in the Gospel                                        
of John that the gospel of grace is                                             
presented I don't they                                                          
so I would be very surprised if it is I                                         
think that my premise of course is that                                         
the author is encouraging his nation his                                        
Jewish nation to accept Jesus as Messiah                                        
and that is his goal and that is the                                            
direction that he's going but the author                                        
is writing in hindsight and so knows the                                        
things of of the grace that are given                                           
and so I think we're going to see it                                            
often now the one thing I don't think                                           
we're going to see is the words of Jesus                                        
sharing the gospel of grace which rests                                         
of course upon the completed work of                                            
Jesus Christ I think that's going to be                                         
the the commentary of the author and the                                        
reason I say that is because of Romans                                          
chapter 15 verse 8 I say that Jesus                                             
Christ was a minister of the                                                    
circumcision for the truth of God to                                            
confirm the promises made to the fathers                                        
so I think what we're going to see in                                           
any of the words of Jesus is that he's                                          
ministering to the circumcision and                                             
confirming the promises made to the                                             
fathers that is he's going to speak to                                          
the nation the lost sheep of the house                                          
of Israel he is going to present their                                          
king their Kingdom he is going to let                                           
them know of the fulfillment that is                                            
going to take place in him of course                                            
they even the apostles didn't understand                                        
that and clearly we're not putting their                                        
faith in that because they did not                                              
understand that but I think we're gonna                                         



find it in other places that will                                               
journey through as we go along through                                          
through our study in John which of                                              
course is different than is different                                           
I'm reading two things out of my mind is                                        
on Wednesday nights so if so the the                                            
follow-up to that question or the second                                        
part of that question is the believe in                                         
John 3:16 in a different sense than all                                         
the other beliefs                                                               
I the only thing I would say is of                                              
course you'd have to take those in                                              
context and make sure that he is calling                                        
on belief in the same thing in John 3 as                                        
he were as he was and all the others and                                        
of course this is in John believe is one                                        
of the key words here believe and its                                           
various forms because you're going to                                           
have things like belief and faith and                                           
whatnot but for example here in John 1:7                                        
is the first one I stumbled across that                                         
all men through him might believe so the                                        
same came for a witness this is John                                            
came for a witness to bear witness of                                           
the light that all men through the light                                        
Jesus Christ might believe now same                                             
context no it's a little bit different                                          
context same meaning yeah likely you                                            
could look at that but what I want to                                           
point out this particular Strong's word                                         
let's look at it in the in the Bible as                                         
a whole and I want you to notice we've                                          
got the word 248 times and and I tell                                           
you what let's change all passages just                                         
- I think Gospels there we go Matthew                                           
Mark Luke and John so now we've got the                                         
word believe a hundred and thirty five                                          
times now so that's in the Gospels                                              
believe is a hundred and thirty five                                            
times                                                                           
let's check just in the book of John we                                         
have it a hundred times so 35 times                                             
Matthew Mark Luke a hundred times in                                            
John                                                                            
so more than three times or three times                                         
as many you've got a job so it's such a                                         
prevalent word in John then I would I                                           
would hesitate just to say well yes it                                          
always it always means the same thing I                                         
think we would have to go through if                                            
it's used a hundred times it's very                                             
clearly a key issue in John's Gospel and                                        
is he in all those                                                              
on Texas Tech and all those contexts                                            
does he mean place your faith in the                                            
completed work of Jesus Christ as as                                            
likely it is in John 3:16 or does he                                            
mean believe that Jesus is the Jewish                                           
Messiah I think we're gonna find a lot                                          
of those through there Thank You Devon                                          
Wisconsin does it require a gift to                                             
bloom an African violet                                                         



it is a gift which I do not have the                                            
gift of bloomin violets remember you                                            
don't need a reason to live you need an                                         
African violet and my African violet                                            
it's really looking nice isn't it but                                           
but it's not it's not blooming yet so I                                         
think so now I will say that this                                               
morning we discovered our plants pay                                            
notice that one see if I can point there                                        
kind of                                                                         
there we go I don't know there it is                                            
that one see it's a little yellow there                                         
it's a real plant it's a little yellow                                          
there and I'm looking I'm saying Nathan                                         
my plants are trying a little yellow                                            
what's up here well we realized that the                                        
grow light which is right up there it                                           
hasn't helped got unplugged and I don't                                         
know how many days it's gotten unplugged                                        
so it's now I'm set back again we're not                                        
we're not so y'all please pray for my                                           
African violet it's gonna bloom one of                                          
these days and all of our audience is                                           
just going to celebrate see if I can get                                        
the the gift of bloom and violence this                                         
particular violet has bloomed one time                                          
it's got a nice blue flower on it as                                            
many African violets do and it has                                              
blooms you know if I can figure out how                                         
to sell African violets I would I would                                         
find a wholesaler we would sell them I                                          
would ship them to you in a mug and Bob                                         
is African violets been blooming for the                                        
last month I guess Bob's got the gift or                                        
but who knows okay let's see here I went                                        
to check Facebook pardon me for being a                                         
bit behind here on Facebook our our                                             
friend Jen T in Finland with the new                                            
baby in this dispensation of grace those                                        
who die without Christ do they go to                                            
hell or is there another place where                                            
they go and they are in suffering they                                          
they they are in suffering there in                                             
hell's fire I think they go to another                                          
place that is to use the word hell as we                                        
use it today we use the word hell                                               
referring to the lake of fire and I                                             
think the first inhabitants are the of                                          
the lake of fire actually the Antichrist                                        
and the the false prophet and you see                                           
that in the book of Revelation is a                                             
chapter 21 I believe and then later                                             
Satan is cast into the lake of fire and                                         
those whose names are not in the Lamb's                                         
Book of Life are cast into the lake of                                          
fire so I would say that I I think I                                            
think the lake of fire today is                                                 
uninhabited and the lake of fire the                                            
place prepared for the devil and his                                            
angels is the place where those whose                                           
names not written in the Lamb's Book of                                         
Life are going to end up there with them                                        



but I don't see anything that today says                                        
they're actually there so where are they                                        
today the closest I can come up with is                                         
I think let's see his name is often                                             
referred to as Davies that is because                                           
the Latin word for rich man is diabetes                                         
if I'm not mistaken so that that would                                          
be my best guess and best estimate is to                                        
say the place of torment that is to say                                         
that she'll the grave                                                           
Hades still exists which goes back to                                           
that Ephesians passage that we read even                                        
earlier today that we take that take                                            
captivity captive and almost always                                             
refer to that as emptying out hell I I                                          
think that there really is a future                                             
judgement there and that's where they're                                        
going to go now if you want to speak                                            
kind of shorthand or if we want to use a                                        
more negative word sloppy then they die                                         
and go to hell they die and go to                                               
torment they die in there separated from                                        
God and they're going to be eternally                                           
separated from God so what that what is                                         
the degree of difference and is it worth                                        
putting the dividing line in I don't                                            
think I would stop anyone who you know                                          
said we believe that the unsaved die and                                        
go to hell I know exactly what he means                                         
and they're eventually going to go to                                           
hell as we define it remember the word                                          
held the English word Hell actually                                             
originally just meant this is one of                                            
those etymology or usage things but it                                          
actually originally just meant the                                              
unknown and there is that again now we                                          
see through a glass darkly but it is a                                          
place of separation I think it is a                                             
place of conscious torment that they go                                         
to now and the English word Hell has                                            
become very broad-based in its usage                                            
probably too broad-based but so if                                              
you're gonna use it in a broad way they                                         
die and go to hell if we want to use it                                         
in a in a more precise way we would need                                        
to make sure that we're not saying that                                         
they died and immediately go to the lake                                        
of fire that is reserved for later I                                            
appreciate you and you                                                          
or question there thank you and Nathan                                          
has stepped out on me so I'm on my own                                          
he went to a doctor's appointment for                                           
the little baby who's two months old                                            
today and our other one was two months                                          
old yesterday so celebrating the two                                            
months I'll have to put up some pictures                                        
later for you but I do want to make sure                                        
I have not missed your questions before                                         
we depart ah good to see pastor drew his                                        
book by the way the Israel of God                                               
booklets one of the small ones his                                              
booklet is at the printer even as we                                            



speak and will I would say this week be                                         
up on dispensation of publishing just do                                        
you know one of those little $4 95 cent                                         
booklets we should charge like $52                                              
because it's study it's research all                                            
those things that you're paying an                                              
author for he won't make hardly anything                                        
we won't even be able to buy his family                                         
an ice cream cone but you're gonna be                                           
blessed by it so that book will come out                                        
here soon happy Monday to you to Pastor                                         
drew Linda its comment not a question or                                        
maybe it is a question I have listened                                          
to a pastor who believes that tongues                                           
are not a gift but he says that he prays                                        
at home sometimes in the or that he                                             
prays in tongues I you know I hear this                                         
sometimes it used to be a little bit of                                         
debate I don't know 10 12 years ago in                                          
the Southern Baptist Convention and the                                         
terminology they were using was a prayer                                        
language I a prayer language is speaking                                        
in tongues and there there's there's a                                          
number of different groups here there                                           
are those that believe that there was                                           
never anything any such thing as                                                
speaking in tongues it was always                                               
hearing it was always a or a matter                                             
maybe if it did come out of the mouth it                                        
was always a matter of human languages                                          
but when you get to first Corinthians I                                         
don't think                                                                     
talking about human languages if I speak                                        
with the tongues of men and of angels                                           
and yet have not love that's in the                                             
context of speaking in tongues by the                                           
way and in Chapter chapter 13 I think                                           
he's talking about a heavenly language                                          
in which you are communicating some kind                                        
of Oracle from God and you have to                                              
interpret know some non-charismatic but                                         
didn't know how to bring a cessationist                                         
doctrine they kind of adopted this                                              
prayer language and they got it from                                            
Paul's words from not rightly dividing                                          
Paul's words and putting those in the                                           
kingdom context rather bringing him them                                        
into the church context and so they got                                         
kind of sometimes it was called a                                               
private prayer language I think all that                                        
means is privately they speak in tongues                                        
but not publicly that that I think just                                         
is the creation of evangelicalism makes                                         
no sense if someone speaks in tongues                                           
let somebody be there to interpret it                                           
for so there's absolutely no purpose to                                         
praying in tongues tongues it was a                                             
receiving of an Oracle from God in this                                         
heavenly language and someone else there                                        
had been the ability to interpret that                                          
to tell what God said so what's the                                             
purpose of of doing it privately it has                                         



no purpose so I think I think a private                                         
prayer language again is just the                                               
invention of modern evangelicalism                                              
thanks for your question today and did                                          
we get them all I'm picking up in the                                           
middle of a conversation but Linda says                                         
I've been told that I am an extremist by                                        
saying that I agreed that the church                                            
started in acts 8 did just change in X 1                                        
it just changed in acts                                                         
eight yeah I think that extremists are                                          
in the eyes of the beholder if you do                                           
not hold that which the evangelical                                             
industrial complex is sellin then you                                           
are an extremist welcome to the party                                           
okay Pastor Rick I just finished the                                            
free Constitution 101 class from                                                
Hillsdale College congratulations got                                           
you diploma and everything didn't die                                           
very insightful do you have a biblical                                          
argument for supporting the colonies                                            
rebelling against England I want to                                             
develop one there's a few things going                                          
on in my mind here but it has been the                                          
experience of our nation that when in                                           
the course of human events it becomes                                           
necessary for one nation to dissolve the                                        
bands that have held it together with                                           
another nation prudence dictates this                                           
shouldn't be done quickly and upon light                                        
matters but when the time comes right                                           
you do it and you have to do it it's                                            
happened in the past it'll happen in in                                         
the future should the Lord tarry so is                                          
there it is are there biblical grounds                                          
for supporting the cause you know what                                          
would be interesting it would be to go                                          
back and see what the black-robed                                               
Brigade was saying to see if we could                                           
get any insight from that or for that                                           
matter there's Patrick Henry click on                                           
right there and the sale is still on by                                         
the way still on sale for 20 you better                                         
get that before it gets changed because                                         
that might even happen today I don't                                            
know Ben grab it quick Patrick Henry                                            
American Statesman for $15.99 because                                           
it's going up to 1999 and if you order                                          
just add to your cart and order today                                           
and you you'll get this download also                                           
and you will you will read it today it's                                        
at the printer it is coming so just go                                          
ahead add that to your card that's all                                          
you do just like that it's real simple                                          
and then you can go right there and                                             
click view cards and you can see there                                          
it is for $15.99 by the way I think                                             
let's see if you proceed to the checkout                                        
oh look there it is                                                             
you get I don't have one here to show                                           
you you can you you have an opportunity                                         
to buy one of those wonderful little                                            



birdhouses                                                                      
for only nine dollars and it doesn't                                            
even add to your shipping I don't think                                         
nine bucks it's a nice little you know                                          
six inch covered with birdseed and all                                          
the birds they come and eat and once                                            
they eat it you have a little warden                                            
wooden birdhouse and you can take your                                          
paints and you can paint a little picket                                        
fence whatever you want or you can just                                         
leave it you know raw wood which the                                            
birds prefer a little burr to live in                                           
there and Bend you'll love if you set                                           
your African violet on the on the patio                                         
will come and sit next to the violet and                                        
life would be good all for nine dollars                                         
whoa                                                                            
speaking of marketing uh but if you                                             
don't want the nine dollar birdhouse you                                        
just click decline offer how's that and                                         
it goes away and then you can you know                                          
put in there it is $15.99 I think it                                            
might add a buck or two shipping once                                           
you put all that in there uh what was                                           
the question was about birds the                                                
question this argument I I wonder if                                            
Patrick Henry who was a good Christian                                          
and a and a good founding father what's                                         
he got to say about it let's dig in and                                         
see I think yeah I think that's                                                 
something that so we ought to let's                                             
check some of the founding fathers the                                          
few of them gave biblical arguments                                             
Patrick Henry would be the one probably                                         
the would maybe John Adams let's check                                          
what the preachers of that day were                                             
saying because there were lots of                                               
pamphlets out there that would give                                             
being given let's see what they were                                            
doing and let's                                                                 
do a little research between now and                                            
Independence Day let's check that out                                           
excellent question                                                              
through that Laurie does say I have a I                                         
have long appreciated hills dales online                                        
courses and done a number of them myself                                        
with my children in my home schooling                                           
days they're free aren't they and                                               
Hillsdale College is a great you know                                           
Liberty kind of Institute doesn't make                                          
government funds in there and it's                                              
excellent okay I'm gonna take out the                                           
remaining questions and then we're out                                          
of time                                                                         
nancy says who is written in the Lamb's                                         
Book of Life if you asked the Baptist                                           
preacher it's everybody who accepted                                            
Jesus Christ as Savior if you ask the                                           
Bible that doesn't line up first of all                                         
that answer that standard Baptist answer                                        
has to ignore dispensationalism because                                         
it has to say you know Isaac when he was                                        



12 years old Abraham told him about how                                         
Jesus was someday going to die on the                                           
cross for his sins and he was a sinner                                          
and Jesus was offering this salvation                                           
and Isaac would you like to accept Jesus                                        
Christ as your Savior yes Isaac would                                           
and Isaac prays the sinner's prayer and                                         
his name is written down in the Lamb's                                          
Book of Life so if it's necessarily or                                          
inherently requires that you put aside                                          
dispensationalism                                                               
I think that's problematic obviously I                                          
would and furthermore the Bible doesn't                                         
really teach that as and this is one of                                         
those occasions in which preachers and                                          
theologians and biblical writers or                                             
writers about the Bible I probably                                              
should say know a lot more about the                                            
Lamb's Book of Life than the Bible                                              
teaches about the Lamb's Book of Life                                           
in other words they made up a lot of                                            
stuff I think that it it really is                                              
likely that it's the book of the living                                         
and that their names are removed from                                           
the book of the living and that is the                                          
it not so much and and the living is                                            
referring as those who are going to live                                        
forever not those who have a conscious                                          
existence some I think if misread that                                          
and and led into a doctrine of an                                               
annihilation from saying what was the                                           
book of the living and if your name is                                          
taken out of the book of the living                                             
you're annihilated I think that's a                                             
that's a false conclusion that's given                                          
there but I think the best we have to go                                        
on is it's the book of the living and                                           
when God removes your life it's taken                                           
out of the book of the living I'm not so                                        
sure it is even let's let's take Adam                                           
was Adams name in the Lamb's Book of                                            
Life I think that as long as Adam was                                           
alive even after he was cast out of the                                         
garden his name was there because he's                                          
alive when is the person's name added                                           
there I would say now this requires some                                        
further study so don't hold me to it for                                        
the rest of my life and you know 200                                            
years from now when I'm dead simple I he                                        
had a bad theology on the Lamb's Book of                                        
Life                                                                            
you know let's study it and further                                             
issues but I would say for example my                                           
two month old beautiful granddaughters                                          
there's their name was put into the book                                        
of the living                                                                   
two months plus nine months that's                                              
eleven I'm good at math there's eleven                                          
months ago their name was put into the                                          
book of the living not before the                                               
foundations of the world but when they                                          
came to existence because I don't I                                             



don't hold the Mormon theology that says                                        
their souls were out there and eternal                                          
existence just waiting to have a body                                           
and so there was it was put into there                                          
now when they have eternal life they                                            
they eternal life in heaven there                                               
they're continuing to live is their name                                        
in the in the Lamb's Book of Life let me                                        
say this this will sound a little                                               
startling I don't know and I don't                                              
really care I care that they receive the                                        
gift                                                                            
of salvation that Christ is giving but I                                        
don't know if that means their name is                                          
on that registry up there you know when                                         
the roll is called up yonder I think                                            
that that that that whole your name                                             
written and the roll called up yonder                                           
it's it's a mix between Baptists and                                            
Calvinism all thrown in there and                                               
probably we need to rotate the mug and                                          
question the assumptions on some of that                                        
now could there be some basis of truth                                          
in it yeah but let's study the scripture                                        
before we just go there                                                         
does it need to be questioned I think so                                        
I think the study of the book of life                                           
needs to come in there and debes                                                
question speaking of the book of life I                                         
just had someone ask this question will                                         
those who do not accept God get a second                                        
chance in the end times what do you                                             
think I don't think so                                                          
Oh question continued I think the end                                           
times probably means the tribulation                                            
okay so let's let's assume that they're                                         
alive in the end time so let's make this                                        
assumption for the question so let's                                            
let's assume rapture today I'm not in                                           
the other studio so I can't rapture                                             
myself out but assume the rapture is                                            
today and those who are left                                                    
do they have an opportunity in the end                                          
times somebody you recently was sending                                         
me a very good question on that time                                            
period between the rapture and the                                              
beginning of the 70th week what                                                 
dispensation is a in effect there I'm                                           
gonna do some work on it but I think the                                        
dispensation of the grace of God given                                          
to Paul ends at the rapture so do they                                          
have a second chance I I think and we'll                                        
build this case especially on that                                              
interim period but I think that their                                           
only second chance is they could come                                           
into the Commonwealth and the covenants                                         
of Israel just like in the previous now                                         
that fits best for the seven-year period                                        
so what do you do for that interim                                              
period it is a little foggy right there                                         
in fact that whole period is a little                                           
foggy the beginning of Sorrows there is                                         



little foggy                                                                    
I the second thing is that there's going                                        
to be a such a deception come over them                                         
that it almost might become a moot issue                                        
that is the deception so strong that you                                        
could give him a second third and                                               
hundred and twenty second chance and                                            
they they wouldn't wouldn't get it or                                           
worthy again of digging into a little                                           
more okay I'm out of time as I am often                                         
out of time right                                                               
but it's Monday normally the specials                                           
already off but it's still on there                                             
Patrick Henry twenty percent you could                                          
go real quick just click the button                                             
there it'll take you a few moments and                                          
you can read about getting a free book                                          
there and eventually I think that it                                            
will get there or just sit around and                                           
watch it long enough easy returns did                                           
you know you can send your books back                                           
that it's all easy there you go just                                            
click on Patrick Henry right there and                                          
there you go now you got it it's not                                            
going to ship today but the Downloads                                           
gonna come today so I think you'd enjoy                                         
that book did I mention the other day                                           
make a great graduation gift along with                                         
an African violet be perfect you know                                           
I'm out of time but I got two gifts from                                        
graduation three gifts three gifts from                                         
graduation that for the most part I use                                         
today I graduated from high school three                                        
hundred and forty-two years ago nineteen                                        
eighty three and I still use these three                                        
gifts have them one is a King James                                             
Bible that my sister gave me I have it                                          
on my desk on the mountaintops to do one                                        
another is a dictionary that missionary                                         
couple would gave me they were with                                             
Wickliffe or I think it was with with                                           
Wickliffe translating the Bible into the                                        
Tewa language I believe local Indian                                            
language and they gave me a dictionary                                          
which I still have and still use and                                            
it's got their little inscription on the                                        
front of it and the third thing was a                                           
calculator                                                                      
somebody gave me a little pop pocket                                            
calculator that was solar drip can you                                          
believe it still works and it's such a                                          
handy thing because it's just got a few                                         
numbers on there and it does four things                                        
and I have it I don't use it so much                                            
because I now use a more expensive                                              
calculator that I can also make a phone                                         
call on god bless yo you've been fun to                                         
visit with this hour and 22 minutes if I                                        
got started on time probably shave a few                                        
minutes off that it's been wonderful                                            
Randy white ministry is about our G                                             
always appreciate it when you come and                                          



visit us and click the like button and                                          
the share button and all that kind of                                           
stuff and maybe even click the donate                                           
button from time to time you're                                                 
wonderful I hope to see you in Branson                                          
Missouri so far so good                                                         
and that's Labor Day weekend and let's                                          
see                                                                             
Nathan stepped out so I think all I've                                          
got is the fade to black button that's                                          
what we're going to do as now the                                               
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


